
Holy Family Catholic Church 
307 Black Oak Ridge Road 

Seymour, Tennessee  37865 
 

Diocese of Knoxville 

Office Contacts 
Pastor—Fr. Gilbert M. Diaz 
  FrG@holyfamilyseymour.org  
 

Deacon—Deacon Dean Burry  865-579-9196 
   Deacon Gil Campos 865-805-9040 
 

Office Manager—Patricia Hosea 865-573-1203 
  secretary@holyfamilyseymour.org 

  phosea@holyfamilyseymour.org 
 

  Sacramental Ministry 
Mass Schedule 
 Saturday Vigil:  5:30pm 
 Sunday:  8:00am and 10:30am 
 Mon, Tues, Thurs  8:30am & Wed 7:00pm 
 Holy Days: 7:00pm Vigil & 8:30am 
 1st Friday of the Month: Mass 8:30am followed by 
 Adoration 9:00am-5:30pm & Benediction 5:30pm  
 

Reconciliation 
 Saturday 4:30 to 5:00pm (or by appointment) 
 

Anointing of the Sick-Contact the office 865-573-1203  
 

Communion for the Sick and Home Bound- 
 Contact the office 865-573-1203 or Claudia Burton 573-0056 
 

Baptism-Contact Deacon Dean Burry (865)579-9196,  

 one month in advance. 
 

1st Communion-Contact Office (865)573-1203 
 

Confirmation-Contact Office (865)573-1203 
 

RCIA-Contact Deacon Gil Campos  (865)805-9040  
 

Marriage-Contact Fr. Gilbert (865)573-1203 or Deacon Dean 

 Burry (865)579-9196, four months in advance for preparation 
 and scheduling **registered parishioners only 
 

Annulments-Contact  Fr. Gilbert  M. Diaz (865)573-1203 
    Deacon Gil Campos (865)805-9040 

Parish Contacts 
Parish Council—Meeting 3rd Monday of every other month 
Parish Chair   Erik Preske   
    865-607-2209, pcchair@holyfamilyseymour.org 
Administration   Juan Rivera 
    Charlie Robinson 
Education   Misti DeGroot 
Parish Life    
Social Action   Scott Hosea 
Liturgy/Spiritual Life  Fr. Gilbert Diaz, 
    Deacon Dean, Deacon Gil 
Communications  Owen Poveda 
Family Life    
Recorder   Misti DeGroot 
Advisor    Paul Glenn 
    Daniel Warrensford 
 

Finance Council Chair:  Kathy Taylor   
 

Coordinator of Religious Ed/CCD 
  Todd DeGroot      865-719-8744                                                      
                    cre@holyfamilyseymour.org 

Youth Ministry - Vacant 
  Call the office  865-573-1203 
   

Facilities Management/Custodial 
  Charlie Robinson  865-983-3448 
  Office   865-573-1203 

Ministry Contacts 
Liturgy Committee Secretary 
     Karen Burry 865-579-9196 
 

Readers Deacon Gil Campos 865-805-9040  
 

Extraordinary Ministers Of Holy Communion 
  Deacon Dean Burry 865-579-9196 
 

Ushers Juan Rivera  865-850-5229 
 

Altar Servers Deacon Dean Burry  865-579-9196 
 

Music/Choir—   Kristofer Rucinski  5:30pm                                                                      
                                8am & 10:30am 
 

Office Information 
Mon, Tues, Wed & Thurs–9:00am to 2:00pm 

 

865-573-1203, FAX 865-579-3645 
Website: www.holyfamilyseymour.org 

 

MyParishApp: text APP to 88202 enter 37865 

 

St. Vincent de Paul ——–———865-360-5202 
  svdp@holyfamilyseymour.org 



Pray for the Sick: 
Please call Claudia Burton at 573-0056  

to be added 
Abby, Ed Bigelow, Barbara & Rudy Croft, Irene Damphier, Kevin Evans, 
Donna Haskett, Peggy Hood, Denise & Donald Graph, Dorothy Jenkins, 
Roger Jessup, John Kruzel, Archbishop Kurtz, Carolyn & Charles LeClair, 
Regina Long, Hennie & Maggie Mauer, Jeanette Ormazabal,                  
Ski Rogowski, Judy Sevin, MaryLu Shipstad, Ted Zwolinski,  

33rd Sunday In  Ordinary Time 

-ÁÓÓ )ÎÔÅÎÔÉÏÎÓ 

 

.ÏÖ ρφ πυȡσπ 0- 4ÈÁÄ 4ÕÓÉÎÓËÉ Z  

.ÏÖ ρχ πψȡππ !- 0ÅÏÐÌÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ    
                ρπȡσπ !- &ÌÅÍÍÉÎÇ 6ÏÉÓÉÎ Z 

.ÏÖ ρψ πψȡσπ !- 0ÅÎÎÙ +ÉÎÚÌÅÒZ ÂÙ ÔÈÅ "ÉÃÅÒȭÓ  

.ÏÖ ρω πψȡσπ !- $ÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ -ÅÍÂÅÒÓ ÏÆ ,/- Z    

.ÏÖ ςπ πχȡππ 0- 0ÅÏÐÌÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ   

.ÏÖ ςρ πχȡππ 0- .ÅÌÌ 6ÏÉÓÉÎ Z ÂÙ .ÁÎÃÙ 

.ÏÖ ςς πψȡσπ !- ./ -!33  

.ÏÖ ςσ πυȡσπ 0- -ÁÒÇÉÅ 7ÉÌÌÉÁÍÓ Z ÂÙ ,ÉÚ 3ÃÈÕÍÁÃÈÅÒ 

.ÏÖ ςτ πψȡππ !- 0ÅÏÐÌÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ    
                ρπȡσπ !- "ÏÂ 3ÔÁÌÅÙ ZÂÙ 2ÏÓÅÍÁÒÙ 3ÔÁÌÅÙ 

-ÁÙ ÔÈÅ ÓÏÕÌÓ ÏÆ ÁÌÌ ÏÕÒ &ÁÉÔÈÆÕÌ ÄÅÐÁÒÔÅÄ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÔÈÅ  
-ÅÒÃÙ ÏÆ 'ÏÄ ÒÅÓÔ ÉÎ ÐÅÁÃÅȢ !ÍÅÎ    ZÄÅÃÅÁÓÅÄ 

 

 

0ÁÒÉÓÈ #ÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ 
#Ѐ#ÈÕÒÃÈȟ ',Ѐ 'ÁÒÄÅÎ ,ÅÖÅÌȟ &,#Ѐ &ÁÍÉÌÙ ,ÉÆÅ #ÅÎÔÅÒȟ 0Ѐ0ÁÖÉÌÉÏÎ 

ρρȾρφ 3ÁÔȡ πτȡσπÐÍ #ÈÏÉÒ 0ÒÁÃÔÉÃÅ-# 
 πυȡππÐÍ 2ÏÓÁÒÙ-# 
ρρȾρχ 3ÕÎȡ πωȡππÁÍ ##$ 
 πωȡσπÁÍ #ÈÏÉÒ 0ÒÁÃÔÉÃÅ-# 
 ρπȡππÁÍ 2ÏÓÁÒÙ-# 
 πφȡππÐÍ -3 9ÏÕÔÈ 'ÒÏÕÐ-&,# 
ρρȾρψ -ÏÎȡ πωȡππÁÍ ,ÅÇÉÏÎ ÏÆ -ÁÒÙ-&,# 
 πχȡππÐÍ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ-&,# 
ρρȾρω 4ÕÅÓȡ ɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂ 
ρρȾςπ 7ÅÄȡ  πφȡσπÐÍ (3 9ÏÕÔÈ 'ÒÏÕÐ-&,# 
 πχȡσπÐÍ 2#)!-#ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ 2ÏÏÍ 
ρρȾςρ 4ÈÕÒȡɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂ 
ρρȾςς &ÒÉȡ ɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂɂ 
ρρȾςσ 3ÁÔȡ πτȡσπÐÍ #ÈÏÉÒ 0ÒÁÃÔÉÃÅ-# 
 πυȡππÐÍ 2ÏÓÁÒÙ-# 
ρρȾςτ 3ÕÎȡ πωȡππÁÍ ##$ 
 πωȡσπÁÍ #ÈÏÉÒ 0ÒÁÃÔÉÃÅ-# 
 ρπȡππÁÍ 2ÏÓÁÒÙ-# 
 πφȡππÐÍ -3 9ÏÕÔÈ 'ÒÏÕÐ-&,# 
 

Let's try not to be exacting with other people, but rather to 
pass over in silence those thousand little annoyances that 
tend to irritate us. For we know that no one is perfect in this 
life, and we must put up with the defects of others as they 
put up with ours.  
 -St. Rose Philippine Duchesne (1769-1852)  
  Patron of perseverance 
     Feast Day November 18  
 
Amen, I say to you:  Whatever you ask in prayer, believe 
that you will receive, and it shall be given to you, says the 
Lord.     
     - Mark 11:23-24 
 

(ÏÌÙ &ÁÍÉÌÙ &ÉÎÁÎÃÉÁÌ 2ÅÐÏÒÔ 
07/2019 - 06/2020 Fiscal Year 

Yearly Budget   $ 312,900.00 
Weekly Budget  $     6,017.31 
 

Last Weeks Collection                         
Regular   $   5355.00 
Renovate/Repair  $    366.00 
Charity   $    338.55 
 

Year to date:   
Expenditures   $ 114,130.73  
Surplus/Deficit      ($   6,174.14)      
 

Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe 
 

2 Samuel 5:1-3 
Psalm 122:1-2, 3-4, 4-5 
 Colossians 1:12-20 
Luke 23:35-43 

HELP is only a phone call away 
If you have thoughts of suicide or have been involved in self- harm or 
injury there is National support groups, Suicide support at: 
Suicide Help Line 1-800-273-TALK (8255) or www.suicideforum.com   
Self-Harm  at 1-800-DONTCUT (800)366-8288, info@selfinjury.com or 

www.selfinjury.com 
Substance Abuse problem? Prescription Addiction problem?  
For help and free confidential information and referrals contact 

Tennessee REDLINE at 1-800-889-9789. 

Legion of Mary 
Meeting Time: Every Monday 9:00am 

In the Family Life Center 
Contact David Burton 865-573-0056 

Catholic Charities of East Tennessee offer counseling for 
individuals and couples coping with concerns such as 
depression, relationship problems, grief, anxiety, and life 
transition/adjustment issues. Fees are based on a sliding scale, 
determined by income and other variables. Services are 
available to clients regardless of religious affiliation. The contact 
number for our Knoxville counseling has changed: contact Fr. 
Michael Maples, PhD, at 865-314-8870. 

 

We extend a warm welcome to all the 
visitors who are celebrating Mass with us 
this weekend.  

We are blessed with many ñvisitorsò who regularly attend our 
liturgies and generously contribute to our offertory. We would like 
to extend an invitation to ñofficiallyò register with Holy Family. 
Registration forms are available in the magazine rack in the 
vestibule. You may drop off your registration to the office or just 
drop it in the collection basket. By registering you will be included 
in all communications and invitations that pertain to Holy Family. 

Diocesan Safe Environment Requirements:  In addition 
to all parish employees, ALL volunteers, catechists, choir 
members, extra ordinary minsters of Holy Communion, 
ushers, etc. are required by the Diocese of Knoxvilleôs Safe 
Environment Policies to comply with the diocesan Safe 
Environment programôs requirements, which include, con-
senting to a background check and attending a Virtus train-

ing session.  For more information or to register, please visit 
www.virtusonline.org. 

http://www.virtusonline.org


November 17, 2019 

The Gospel predicts end times; our 
challenge though is to live faithfully now. 
St. Vincent often asked this simple question: 
ñWhat would Jesus Christ do, if he were in 
my place now?  

 

Ask yourself ñWhat would Jesus Christ do?ò and then 
put your gift in the Society of St. Vincent de Paul poor 
box so that those who are suffering will be able to 
celebrate Thanksgiving.  
 

Society ÏÆ  3ÔȢ 6ÉÎÃÅÎÔ ÄÅ 0ÁÕÌ όϊω-χϊτ-ωφτφ 

ÓÖÄÐΆÈÏÌÙÆÁÍÉÌÙÓÅÙÍÏÕÒȢÏÒÇ  

C.R.O.S.S. Donation Request 
For December 7th and 8th 

CHRISTMAS COOKIES FOR SANTA:  
Starting Christmas eve, Santa needs to make 
thousands of deliveries. He needs extra energy 
which he gets from a sugar boost. This boost 
come from cookies and milk left by all good 
children. BUT: He only has the time to consume 
one (maybe two) cookies per visit. This means 
that all CROSS children can enjoy the leftovers 
from your ñCOOKIES FOR SANTAò 
donations. Please be generous! From all CROSS 
Kids: THANK YOU and we wish you a VERY 
MERRY CHRISTMAS & A HAPPY NEW 
YEAR.   Thank you for all of the food 
donations you gave to us this past year!  

 
PLEASE SUPPORT 
our Knights of 

Columbus COATS 
for KIDS drive, 

Nov. 30 & Dec. 1.  All donated coats will go to 
C.R.O.S.S. On behalf of all the C.R.O.S.S. 
children ï THANK YOU! 

 

Just because they have finished the rosary 
does not mean its social time. PLEASE BE 
QUIET WHILE IN CHURCH! Once you 

enter the sanctuary ï it is not the time or 
place to visit with those around you. If you 
must talk, do so as quietly and briefly as 

possible. Remember that your conversation might be 
disturbing someone who is in prayer, which is much 
more important. Sssshhhhhh! 
 

Please be mindful of your fellow parishioners!  
There are many of us with allergies to a whole 
array of things.  What is great to one of us, may set 
someone else into an allergy attack.  Please keep 
this in mind when applying perfume, cologne, lotion 
or powder. 
 

Thanksgiving Day Mass 
Thursday, November 28 

9:00am 
 

Diocese of Knoxville Catholic Schools 

Preparing Scholars, Leaders, and Saints 
  

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

The onset of November reminds us to recall in a special way the 
hallowed saints who through their faithful and holy actions have 
helped to teach us the way of Christ. At the heart of our reverent 
devotions is gratitude. It is fitting to pause at this time of year to 
express our sincere gratitude for Godõs goodness in our lives. On 
behalf of our Catholic school communities, I would like to thank 
you for the support your parish has provided to subsidize Catholic 
school education. The gift of Catholic school education is truly a 
gift of love.  
 

Our Catholic schools are built upon the pillars of faith, 
knowledge, community, and leadership. In an effort to more fully 
serve and realize the educational ministry of our schools, I would 
greatly appreciate your input on a brief survey. The survey will 
take approximately 10 minutes. Please use the link below to access 
the survey. Thank you again for your support of our schools and 
for your willingness to share your perspectives on this survey. 
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DOKCSAIS-Knox-OR 
 

Sincerely, 
Sedonna J. Prater, Ed.D. 
Superintendent of Catholic Schools 

 
Youth Group Fundraiser 

The YOUTH GROUP will be taking orders for  
freshly roasted coffee by a local artisan roaster 
this weekend and next, after all masses.  It will 
be an exceptional coffee from 
African beans.  The price is only 
$10 a bag - a bargain for such a 
great coffee!!  This is the perfect 
gift for those coffee lovers on your 
Christmas list!   
 
 

Married Couples: ñBy your perseverance 
you will secure your lives." Persevere in your 
marriage by using the tools learned on the next 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekend 
on February 28 & March 1. You can get more 
information or apply online at GATN-wwme.org or 
by calling 678-242-WWME.  

 
Advent Little Blue Books 

 

Are now available in the 
vestibule 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/DOKCSAIS-Knox-OR
https://gatn-wwme.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=ce68f9c02a9d73715929042a7&id=3ce848b9ad&e=1f2ef78765


 
 
 

Empowering and protecting the poor and vulnerable through: 
 Columbus Home Childrenôs Services -Housing for Special Populations-
Outreach to those in Hardship -Counseling & Education. 

For information or help, go to www.ccetn.org for services 
And contact information in your community. 

 

Interested in discerning a possible vocation of service 
within the Church? 

Interested in supporting the work of vocation promotion in 
the Church?  Check out the Diocese of Knoxville Office of 
Vocations Facebook and Twitter pages: 

¶ Facebook - http://www.facebook.com/
DOKvocations, 

¶ Twitter - www.twitter.com/DofKVocations.   

Knights of Columbus 
George S. Kurtz Council 12961 

 

Giving every Catholic man  
the opportunity to serve. 

 

Contact: Grand Knight Warren Hager (865)850-8254 
Meeting: First Wednesday of  every month, 

Following 7:00 p.m. Mass - church lower level 

 
 
 
 

My Parish App 
text APP to 88202 
enter 37865 

Macon Memories 
Antiques and Collectibles  

Now carrying  religious items with  
proceeds going to Holy Family 

Anita Miller-Parishioner 
213 East Macon Lane 
Seymour, TN 37865 
(865)712-8252 

http://anitasantiquesart.vpweb.com/ 

Christians Reaching Out Serving Seymour 

There is always a need at CROSS to help stock their 

shelves with food for local families.  Would you like to 

be a volunteer or do you need assistance call 

865-579-6192 or go visit C.R.O.S.S. at 406 Boyds 

Creek Hwy Seymour TN  37865 and see all the good works 

they do. Open M,T,W, 10-2  Th, F, 10-12 

May Our Lady of Fatima Statue Come into Your Home? 

Parishioners speak of miracles, both little and 
large, happening when her statue has been 

present in their homes. 
Our lady has brought feelings of peace, possibilities and 
hope where there was confusion, chaos and despair. 

A beautiful novena booklet accompanies her to be prayed 
during each of the nine days she is in your home. 

To receive ñOUR LADYò into your home, please contact 
Claudia Burton at 573-0056. 

Pregnancy & Adoption services, including post-abortion 
counseling, available 24/7/365 by calling 1-877-990-4673 

Do you have a need for a 
Notary? 

We have two Notaries in the 
office. 

 

Please stop by during 
office hours for all of 
your Notary needs.  

 

***PLEASE*** continue to bring your 
aluminum cans and deposit them in 
the trailer out in the parking lot next 
to the dumpster. ***Please put large 
bags next to the garage. 

Tenn Nails 
Professional Nails Care 

     Acrylic Nails       Sculptured Nails 
     Pink & White     Silk Wrap 
     Gel Powder         Spa Pedicure 

Walk-Ins Welcome 
10721 Chapman Hwy, Ste #4A 

Seymour, TN 37865 
Mon-Fri 9:30-7pm  Sat-8:30-4pm 

865-609-0080 


